
《Billionaire CEO Won't Leave》

Chapter 1

Engagement ceremony.

Bai nianxi's white wedding dress and delicate white face radiate charming luster in the
warm sun.

Next is the key link of the engagement ceremony, which means to lock together. From
then on, she will be officially engaged to Jiang zhiang, and will be engaged for life.

But just at this time, the party suddenly rang a sudden mobile phone ring.

Bai nianxi was embarrassed. My God, how could she forget to turn off the power at
such an important moment!

She quickly stepped down, picked up her cell phone and sneaked aside, "sorry, I'll take
the phone first."

"Miss Bai, please make sure to get to our police station immediately. Unfortunately,
your son has been lost and is in urgent need of your appearance." I didn't think that just
after I got through, there was such a sentence coming from the phone.

What?

Son?

She's a yellow girl. Where's her son from?!

"Well, sorry, you have the wrong number. I I'm engaged. It may take two years for my
son to have one. "

Now the fraud is getting worse and worse. Bai nianxi was ready to hang up when he
finished, but suddenly a soft voice came from the other end of the phone, which
sounded like crying, "Mommy! Come and help me, why do you miss you so much for
so many years, Mommy - "

the cry of a child is very loud, and the whole audience's eyes are focused on her. Bai
nianxi quickly hangs up the phone.



But after hanging up, Bai nianxi was upset again.

She must have no child, but she just heard that child's voice

"Well, it seems that it was just a small episode. Next, let's invite"

before the host finished laughing, there was a commotion among the crowd at the
banquet, because they saw the bride suddenly throw down her veil and run out.

"Nianxi..."

Jiang zhiang is about to chase after her, but suddenly stops. He understands her mouth
pattern - "zhiang, I'm sorry, I have to go out."

The corners of his lips stirred up a smile of indulgence and helplessness. He couldn't
help but refuse any of her requests.

Bai nianxi ran out of the hotel, made a fight and went straight to the police station.

Rush to the police station, just go in, Bai nianxi heard a burst of applause.

Close to see, five or six uniformed police around a white fat glutinous rice ball, the
small ball is holding a spell of five magic cube.

Fiddle with a few times at will, small regiment son puts Rubik's cube on the tea table
in front of, "spell good."

"My God, the Rubik's cube has not been solved by all the police for a week. As a
result, you can spell it two or three times. Tut Tut, how high is the IQ, gifted child?
Wow, come on, let my aunt hug me. If my son can be like this, I'm afraid I'll have to
laugh in my dreams."

An older policewoman immediately couldn't put it down. She picked up xiaotuanzi
and touched her. Xiaotuanzi had a cool face. Just as she was about to come down, she
suddenly noticed Bai nianxi standing on one side.

Teng jumped up and ran to Bai nianxi, holding Bai nianxi's leg.

"Mommy --"

Bai nianxi was stunned. Is this the child on the phone just now?

After carefully looking at xiaotuanzi in front of her, I have to say that the child is



really cute. He is carved with jade and looks like a white jade steamed bun. At this
time, he is staring at her with two big watery eyes, which makes her feel soft.

But isn't she the child's mother?

What's more, he is smiling and clinging to her. How can he cry on the phone just now.

"Mommy, Mommy." Xiaotuanzi stood on tiptoe, stretched out his hands and ran up,
trying to hold her, "you don't leave Lolo to marry others, Lolo loves you so much,
Lolo will be sad."

Bai nianxi doesn't know what to say. The policewoman comes forward. Her previous
relaxed expression has turned into a serious face. Seeing Bai nianxi's wedding dress
and hearing Luo Luo's words, he seems to have guessed something.

"How do you become a mother? No matter how important it is, you can't leave your
children behind!"

"No, it's not my child." Bai nianxi anxiously waved his hand.

"It's not your child. What are you doing here?" The police didn't have a good face.

"I" Bai nianxi sighs. It's strange. As soon as she hears the child's voice, she can't help it.
Even if she destroys the engagement ceremony, she has to come.

In the eyes of the police, Bai nianxi had to carry Luo Luo out. At the door of the police
station, a cunning light flashed in his eyes.

Hoo, it's dangerous. Almost, Mommy is someone else's.

Bai nianxi put xiaotuanzi down. He guessed that his name should be Luo Luo. He bent
down and asked in a gentle voice: "Luo Luo, where is your home? Will your aunt take
you back?"

Lolo shook his head and said pitifully, "Mommy, what are you talking about? You are
my mommy. Your home is my home."Hum, he won't let mommy send him back. He
knows that if he leaves, Mommy will marry someone else.

Clearly, he informed his father, why didn't he come? He was worried in his heart.
Suddenly, a tall and slender figure appeared in the corner of his eye. It was daddy!

"Kang Jingchuan!"

There was a clear and dignified voice, and there was anger in the voice. Bai nianxi



looked around and saw a man in a gentleman's suit standing nearby, his face like a
knife and his eyes as cold as frost.

Once again, there was no shadow of the little guy. The wedding dress moved behind
her. Bai nianxi found that the little guy had already got behind her, hiding under the
thick wedding dress, and he couldn't laugh or cry.

The man has strided like the wind to come over, a will Luo Luo from white read
behind the skirt to come out, "say, what to come?"

Lolo was half hung in the air by the man holding his clothes. His four little claws kept
fluttering, whistling: "Mommy, save Lolo, Mommy, save Lolo --"

the man was stunned, and his eyes fell on the woman in the wedding dress.

This is - that woman!

A touch of complex emotions flashed in the eyes of conmobei. After so many years, I
didn't expect to see her again. It's just that she's going to get married with her wedding
dress?

Although I don't know komobei, I'm familiar with this white face. It often appears on
the covers of top financial magazines. No one can't recognize this face, can't you?

Looking at Luo Luo fluttering in the air, Bai nianxi couldn't bear it. He said politely,
"Mr. Kang, the child is still young. Don't be too fierce. Let him down first."

There was a sneer in the corner of his mouth, and his voice was cold. "Miss Bai likes
to interfere in other people's family affairs so much?"

Kang Mobei's attitude was completely unexpected by Bai nianxi. After hearing this, he
was stunned and retorted: "as the father of the child..."

"As the mother of the child..." Conmobei clenched his fist. Under his frowning
eyebrows, his eagle sharp eyes seemed to be shooting sparks. "After giving birth to
him, he left him alone. What's the matter?"
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